
COLLEGE OF THE SEQUOIAS

CURRICULUM COMMITTEE POLICY
FOR CROSS-LISTING COURSES

Cross-listing is the practice of offering the exact same course in more than one discipline.  For example, the college’s Color & Design course is offered as both ART 6 and CFS 6; and the college’s Constitutional Law course is offered as BUS 25, AJ 25, & GOVT 25.
This cross-listing practice served an important purpose prior to the 1999-2000 academic year when the associate degree requirements included the following:  a minimum of 20 units must be completed within the major for an Associate of Arts degree, and a minimum of 30 units must be completed within the major for an Associate of Science degree. No specific pattern of courses was defined for the degrees therefore students would take the cross-listed course that matched their major to accumulate the necessary 20 or 30 units within their major.
Beginning with the 1999-2000 academic year all core and support courses for each major offered were defined by the college; therefore, the primary purpose of the cross-listed courses, accumulation of units within the major, was eliminated.  This issue has surfaced in the Campus Curriculum Committee numerous times over the past 10 years and the conclusion has always been to continue the cross listing practice.  The need for a written policy has surfaced and the following considerations have been identified:
A. Courses do not need to be cross listed for the following reasons:


1. Articulation with other institutions


2. Meeting degree or certificate requirements
3. Assist students in course selection. Students need to follow the core, support, and GE requirements as listed in the General Catalog.

B. Cross-listing courses create the following challenges and increased workload:

1. Difficulty with the creation and maintenance of multiple course outlines


2. Division ownership, FTES accounting, and accurate program review data

3. Difficulty with scheduling, data entry and faculty load calculations 
C. Benefits of cross-listing courses:

1.  Marketing of a potentially low enrolled course
Due to the challenges, increased workload, and lack of student benefit the college will discontinue the practice of cross-listing courses except for a few situations where the benefits are clear and the Campus Curriculum Committee approves the exception.
The exceptions must meet the following criteria:


1. Benefits of cross-listing are clearly documented


2. Participating Divisions support the cross-listing

3. One Division is identified as the owner of the course and is responsible for the creation and maintenance of the course outline for the original course and the cross listed course(s)
4. The course will be offered in each of the cross-listed disciplines every semester the course is offered.  If a lack of need in any of the disciplines (ex., CFS 6) is identified the cross-listed discipline (ex., CFS 6) will be deleted during the five year review (ex., ART/CFS 6 will become ART 6).
5. Cross-listed courses must be reviewed and approved by the Campus Curriculum Committee at a regularly scheduled meeting.
Divisions with courses currently cross-listed are encouraged to eliminate the cross-listed disciplines as courses come up for review.  Divisions that want to continue a current cross-listing when a course comes up for review will need to adhere to the cross-listing policy criteria above.
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